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Isn’t it usually March that comes in like a Lion? Wow, who would have thought October would be a March! On Saturday the 13th, Rosewall Creek was completely dry at our hatchery, Sunday the 14th, the storm hit and the river was flowing. Monday the 15th fish were spawning in the creeks. AMAZING!  
From a wait and see mode, we are now quickly thinking of heading to the streams to get brood stock. A good number of chum have already spawned so we have to be quick to get them as soon as they enter the fresh water. There are also quite a few coho in the creeks but it may be a few weeks before they are ready to spawn. Our volunteers have been working all summer on various jobs to update both our hatcheries. Over the winter we will be putting plans into action to update electrical and plumbing, as well as a major renovation to the raceways. This will involve taking out a wall, putting in donated 10-foot tanks and changing our aging pipes that supply river and well water. Huge jobs!!
In September the Comox Valley annual Pacific Salmon Foundation (PSF) dinner was held at the Filberg and was a huge success. It was a sold out event and by all accounts enjoyed by everyone. Over the years, FBSES has applied for grants from PSF and we have always received funding to help with our projects.  PSF and volunteers working for salmon and the habitat is a great combination and something we hope to continue well into the future. 
November is an AWESOME month to get involved. It’s time to get up close and personal with the fish. If you can’t catch them on your line… maybe you can catch them in our nets! Our hatchery hours of operation are Wednesdays and Saturdays 9 am to 12 pm, Rosewall Creek on Berray Road…. And don’t forget to visit our website www.fbses.ca.
